
 

MEMORANDUM 

CC-25-064 

 
Ordinance 25-18, An Ordinance of the City Council of Homer, Alaska, Amending the FY25 

Capital Budget by Appropriating an Additional $17,000 from the Water Capital Asset Repair and 
Maintenance Allowance (CARMA) Fund to Purchase One Membrane Filter Module for the Water 

Treatment Plant. City Manager/Public Works Director. 
 

Item Type: Backup Memorandum 

Prepared For: City Council 

Date: February 12, 2025 

From:  Daniel Kort, Public Works Director 

Through: Melissa Jacobsen, City Manager 

 
I. Issue:  The purpose of this Memorandum is to request an additional appropriation of $17,000 

from the Water CARMA for the purpose of paying increased costs of providing membrane 
replacement modules for the Water Treatment Plant (WTP). 

 
II. Background:   

 
Homer’s drinking water treatment technology involves the use of modules of very small 
diameter membranes, which are hung on racks, similar to a drying rack of angel hair pasta. 
Water passes through the membranes, which filter out sediment, organics and other particles.  
The WTP contains space for six of these racks, called “membrane trains” of which five are 
currently in use.  The sixth rack location is vacant and is for future expansion to accommodate 
larger flows as water demand in Homer increases over time.   
 
The original membrane trains were installed in 2009, with an expected life span of 10-14 years.  
Therefore, the current filter trains are at the end of their useful life.  In 2023 a plan was 
developed for replacing these filter trains over several years in order to space out their 
expiration.  The FY24/25 Capital Budget included $80,000 to purchase one membrane train 
each fiscal year.  The first membrane train was purchased and installed in FY24 for $95,000 
after a supplemental appropriation.  This current additional appropriation request of $17,000 
is in addition to the already appropriated $80,000 to cover the extra cost for the purchase of 
the second membrane train.   
 



Backup Memorandum 
City Council  
February 24, 2025 

CC-25-064 

 
As stated in Ordinance 23-57, we will be asking for additional appropriations in future years 
to address future purchases.  Once completed, we will have replaced all five of the original 
membrane trains. 

 
The City’s water treatment plant operators have the skills, abilities and tools to install the 
new membrane trains and have completed the installation of the first membrane filter train. 

 
III. RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council appropriate an additional $17,000 from the Water 

CARMA fund to pay for the acquisition of membrane filter trains for the Water Treatment Plant.   
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